
weary sufferers. Each Sunday volunteers have conducted services 
in the hospital for those of the patients who were able to attend. 
The Board wishes to thank all those who have assisted in either 
of these good works.

The Women’s Auxiliary has been active during the year. Its 
members aided Prof. S. H. Clark in the sale of tickets for an 
entertainment given by his pupils ; for which aid he gave to the 
Hospital half the proceeds of the tickets sold by them. This sum 
amounted to nearly $160, which the Women’s Auxiliary handed 
to the Board of Management for the building fund of the hospital. 
The Women’s Auxiliary, as will be seen by their report, meet 
and sev: for the hospital, and much assistance has been given 
the Lady Superintendent in attending to the comforts of the 
public ward patients.

The Homoeopathic Hospital has lost through death, during 
the past year, two staunch friends, in one, our late lamented 
President, Sir Adam Wilson. To him, as much as to any one 
individual, the Homoeopathic Hospital owes its existence. He 
was one of the promoters of the Homoeopathic Free Dispensary, 
and one of the earliest agitators for a hospital. Upon the suc­
cessful inauguration of tne latter, he was made president of the 
Board of Management, the onerous duties of which position he 
fulfilled till his death. Holding this office during the struggling 
days of the hospital, he contributed largely to its successful 
development, not only by his wise administration of affairs, but 
also by the wide spread interest which his personal influence and 
efforts aroused in its welfare. He was always o îe of the most 
generous contributors to the funds of the Hospital. Appended to 
this report will be found a statement, written by Sir Adam Wilson 
not many months before his death, of the work done by the 
Hospital, and an appeal for generous aid to those who favor the 
good work. The other loss the Hospital has sustained is through 
the death of Dr. W. H. Oliphant. He was closely connected with 
the Homoeopathic Free Dispensary and the Homoeopathic 
Hospital. To both he rendered professionalservices of great 
value, and spared no pains by which he might promote the cause 
of homoeopathy. His death, at so early an age, has been deeply 
and widely deplored.

Amongst the handsome subscriptions to the funds of the new 
building has been the sum of $500 from Mr. J. D. Nasmith, a member 
of the Board of Management and a warm friend of this institution.

In November last Miss Gurney gave a concert in Association 
Hall for the benefit of the hospital. This concert realized $358.90. 
The Board desire to offer their sincere thanks to Miss Gurney for 
her kindness.

The Board of Management also wish to thank Miss O’Brien, 
who, when leaving for a trip abroad, resigned the Secretaryship, 
for her faithful performance of her heavy duties. They hope 
that, on her return, she will continue her interest in the welfare 
of the Hospital.
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